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Mr. Martin,
 
I neglected to include a topographic representation of the Koppers site in my
correspondence with you yesterday.  Although I am sure you have much more
sophisticated information to work from, the rough topo illustrates the general
direction of runoff from the eastern half of the site onto the CSX right-of-way all
along the boundary.
 
I would also like to include another comment:
 
6.  Runoff from the highly contaminated north lagoon area should be prevented from
going directly into the ditch.  Therefore, the berm alongside the western side of the
ditch should be extended sufficiently southward to ensure runoff capture from that
area.  Please see additional attachment.
 
Thank you again,
Robert Pearce
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